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Dear Parents, carers, students and community friends, 

PARENT / TEACHER INTERVIEWS 
This week, class teachers are holding interviews with parents and carers. If you 
have not made a time to meet, I would strongly encourage you to do this, as the 
information shared at these conferences is extremely important. I would like to 
thank the class teachers for the preparation they put into ensuring the 
conferences are a quality component of our reporting at CLG. 

Next week I will be sending home a survey to four parents in each class 
randomly selected asking for your feedback about the interview you attended. If 
you do not receive a survey, you are still welcome to email me at 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au  

WEST PARKWAY 
I would like to remind parents that the school side of West Parkway is designated 
as a drop off and pick up zone. The signs on the road indicate this. It is not for 
parking and leaving your car to bring children into school or collect them after 
school. Please be aware the local council have and will continue to issue fines for 
those not following the rules. 

ACCESS TO THE SCHOOL 
At CLG, compared to many schools with perimeter fences, we are very open. 
After reviewing the current entry and exit points, I have decided to lock the gates 
restricting access to the two school driveways: 1) off of the eastern side of 
Windsor Avenue and 2) off of West Parkway. There will be times when 
contractors and other vehicles will be permitted access under supervision. 
Usually this will not be at the peak drop of and pick up times. 

YEAR 7 TRIP TO CANBERRA 
In week 11 of this term, 44 of our 60 year 7 students and 4 staff members are off 
on a 4 day and 3 night trip to Canberra. This event has been a year in planning 
and will hopefully become an annual tradition for our year 7 students. 

I know it is not a cheap exercise, however the learning opportunities students will 
participate in provide great value for money. They will gain a real sense of our 
nation’s capital and our democracy. We are flying over and back and during the 4 
days, we will be visiting amazing places like: 

 Mount Ainslie Lookout
 National Capital Exhibition
 National Museum of Australia
 National Gallery of Australia
 Geo Science Australia
 Questacon
 Australian War Memorial
 Parliament House
 High Court of Australia
 Museum of Australian Democracy
 Australian Electoral Education Centre
 Australian Institute of Sport
 Canberra Glassworks

We will also have some fun with Laser Tag and Zone Bowling. I would encourage 
the parents of year 6 students to starting planning now. 

 DIARY DATES

29/03/19 - LIFE EDUCATION VAN 
30min PARENT SESSION   9:00am 

01/04/19 - INSTRUMENTAL MUSIC BAND 
PRACTICE   9:00am 

01/04/19 - SAPSASA GIRLS SOFTBALL 

02/04/19 - BRIGHTON HIGH - SPECIAL 
INTEREST MUSIC  6:30pm 

03/04/19 - VOLUNTEER TRAINING SESSION 
2:15pm 

05/04/19 - 

09-12/04 - YR 7 CANBERRA CAMP  

12/04/19 - END TERM 1 - EARLY DISMISSAL

2:10pm

---  TERM 2  --- 

29/04/19 - PUPIL FREE DAY 

30/04/19 - TERM 2 COMMENCES.. 

02/05/19 - YR 7 AQUATICS - WEST LAKES 

02/05/19 - SAPSASA ATHLETICS CARNIVAL 

06/05/19 - EDUCATION COMMITTEE MEETING
7:00pm 

07/05/19 - FINANCE COMMITTEE MEETING
5:30pm 

10/05/19 - YR 6 AQUATICS - WEST LAKES 

10/05/19 - SAPSASA  CROSS COUNTRY CARNIVAL 

10/05/19 - JNR ASSEMBLY   11:20am 
  SNR ASSEMBLY   12:20pm 

Rick Bennallack  
Principal 
0412 261 231 
rick.bennallack149@schools.sa.edu.au 

PRINCIPAL’S NEWS 
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PACER FUNDING FOR CANBERRA CAMP 

2019 - 2021 TERM CALENDAR 

HAVE YOU UPDATED YOUR SENTRAL FOR PARENTS APP ? 

YEAR  /  TERM TERM 1 TERM 2 TERM 3 TERM 4 

2019 29 Jan  -  12 Apr 29 April  -  5 July 22 July  -  27 Sept 14 Oct  - 13 Dec 

2020 28 Jan  -  9 Apr 27 April  - 3 July 20 July  -  25 Sept 12 Oct  - 11 Dec 

2021 1 Feb  -  16 Apr 3 May  -  9 July 26 July  -  1 Oct 18 Oct  -  17 Dec 

Students from our school will soon be undertaking an education tour of the national capital. Students will be 
given the opportunity to participate in a variety of educational programs with a focus on Australia’s history, 
culture, heritage and democracy.    
 

The Australian Government recognises the importance of all young Australians being able to visit the national 
capital as part of their Civics and Citizenship education. To assist families in meeting the cost of the excursion 
the Australian Government is contributing funding of $60.00 per student under the Parliament and Civics 
Education Rebate program towards those costs. The rebate is paid directly to the school upon completion of 
the excursion.  

Thank you to all parents for your patience regarding our Sentral Parent Portal and 
app. The app has now been updated and improved. Please delete the app off your 
phone or iPad and reinstall it. If you were using a shortcut on your phone to the web 
version please delete this also and install the app. We have tested the new app with 
a few parents and it is working better. 
 

To clarify the main purpose of the app is to allow notifications to be sent to parents 
when we post a new message. It also provides a shortcut to enable parents to 
access the portal easily. Messages are displayed on the main app but that is all the 
app provides. Once in the app, click the menu in the top left hand corner to access 
the portal and functions such as downloading newsletters, advising the school on 
absences and viewing the staff calendar. 
 

You will notice that the login to the app has changed slightly and you now need to 
add the name of the school.  
 

Please be reminded that all, whole school based parent communication, including the 

newsletters, will be sent out via the Parent Portal and it is important that all parents 

login. Please see either Penny or Megan in the office if you are experiencing 

difficulties, we can reset parent passwords and support with troubleshooting. 

Penny Rowe 
Assistant Principal 

https://play.google.com/store/apps/details?id=com.sentral.mobile
https://itunes.apple.com/ro/app/sentral-for-parents/id1238744022?mt=8


 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN ROOM 6? 

Along with Room 7, we have been studying 

the concept of force in science.  This includes 

the phenomena of gravity and friction, 

magnetism and air resistance.  
 

Pictured are some of the cool experiments 

from our ‘Lab on Legs’ session with Frank. 
 

On Thursdays, we have really enjoyed  

reading with our little buddies from Rm 01. 

They keep us on our toes and are a lot of 

fun! 

 



 

 

WHAT’S HAPPENING IN ROOM 7? 

 

Together, room 6 and 7 have been 

learning about physical forces. We 

were fortunate enough to 

participate in a science incursion with 

Frank’s Lab on Legs.  
 

Students moved through different 

stations to investigate the effects 

of gravity & other unbalanced forces.  
 

They did an incredible job of being 

true scientists by making predictions, 

running multiple tests, recording 

results, and discussing their findings. 



 

 

EXPERT LEARNER - RISK TAKER AWARD RECIPIENTS 

2019 CLG DANCE TROUP MEMBERS 

RM 01 Panayioti  & Willow RM 13 Nate F & Olivia B 

RM 02 Clarry & Anabelle RM 14 Avoca R & Mitchell O 

RM 03 Toby L & Delaney RM 15 Kara-Day I & Noah B 

RM 04 William G & Thomas C RM 16 Rachel J & Gao W 

RM 1 Heejung K & Angus C RM 17 Logan C & Charlotte G 

RM 2 Tyler H & Evie Z RM 18 Hannah W & Fynn W 

RM 3 Will V & Angus M RM 19 Lawrence H & Lulu O 

RM 6 Lucy W & Ishaan B RM 20 Grace W & Matt N 

RM 7 Maggie R & Flynn S RM 21 Harvey F & Ilias M 

RM 8 Yasmin L & Sam Z RM 22 Maggie V & Ryan N 

RM 9 Lily A & Charlie G RM 23 Audrey R & Hunter W 

RM 11 Olivia J & Harry C RM 24 Noah G & Luke J 

RM 12 Lucy A & Scarlett B RM 25 Amelie M & Liam O 

Congratulations to the following students who made selection for the 
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YR 7 YR 6 

YR 7 YR 6 
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YR 6 YR 5 

YR 6 YR 5 

YR 6 YR 5 

YR 6 YR 5 

YR 6 YR 5 

YR 6 YR 5 



 

 

SRC NEWS 

LIBRARY NEWS 

 

Room 3:    Casper H 

Room 25:  well done to the little champs from Twiggy Daisy Bush Class 

Room 25:  Serah E & Charlotte T 

Room 16:  Tait S

Room 17:  Logan C 

Room 19:  Lara B, James H & Ben H
 

Follow the link below to the SA’s Premier’s Reading Challenge website for more information about the reading challenge, 

including timelines and book lists etc. http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au/ 
Suzanne  Fisher 

Librarian 

SRC ‘BULLYING NO WAY!’ CAMPAIGN 

The SRC has had a busy start to 2019. All the reps have delivered many 
surveys to the classes so far this year. One of them was a survey to find our 
main priorities for 2019. The majority of our reps told us they think bullying is a 
problem at our school so we recently had a ‘National Day Of Action Against 
Bullying’.  
 

All students were given an anti bullying wrist band and a bullying help card. We 
would love to see kids wearing their wrist bands. The bullying help card give 
advice about what you can do if you are being bullied.  
 

The SRC Executives are all rostered on to speak at an assembly. We decided 
that we will show an anti-bullying video at each assembly. This will be a really 
good reminder so we can stay focused on making our school a safe and 

friendly environment for everybody. The reps also took a hot spot survey 
back to their classes so we can find out where bullying happens at CLG.  

http://www.premiersreadingchallenge.sa.edu.au


 

 

SAPSASA DISTRICT SWIMMING CARNIVAL 
Congratulations to Lotte K-D, Drew S, Alexander G, Thomas T and Hugh H who have been invited to represent City South 

at the State Metropolitan Swimming Carnival on Thursday March 28th at the SA Aquatic and Leisure Centre, Marion. 

Results from the State competition will be published in the newsletter when results are available. 
 

SAPSASA TRIALS UPDATE 
On Friday 8th March from 9am to midday all students born 2009, 2008, 2007 and 2006 trialled in the events of high jump, 

long jump, discus, shotput, 100m, 200m and 800m. The students who come first in field events; high jump, discus, shotput 

and long jump and 1st and 2nd in track 100m and 800m and 1st only in 200m will be invited to attend the SAPSASA 

Athletics Championships on Thursday 2nd May. Students will be notified of their selection and training sessions this week. 
 

SAPSASA CROSS COUNTRY  
The forms for Cross Country are still coming back. Every Friday morning students are attending the early morning training 

sessions. A list of students who will be participating in the championships on Friday 10th May at Belair National Park will 

be published once forms have been returned. 
 

Congratulations to; 
SAPSASA GIRLS FOOTBALL 
Congratulations to the girls who were selected for the 
football team. This year SAPSASA withdrew an 18 a side 
and moved the competition to the Adelaide Football Club 
Women’s team as mentors. On Wednesday Evie, Maggie, 
Beth, Lily Macy, Chloe, Lucy, Chelsea, Emma, Nellie, 
Talulla, Ruby, Cally, Renee and Ocea competed in the 9 
a-side Crows Girls Football Carnival at Richmond oval. It 
was a round robin, our two girls teams played four games 
each. Mrs Boothey and Mr Allen were the coaches on the 
day. They did our school proud. Team 1 played in the 
grand final under the captaincy of Evie and came first and 
were presented the Crows Girls Football Carnival cup.  
Their exciting news is that Team 1 have been invited to play on Adelaide Oval at the half time break on Thursday 4th 
April when at least 45,000 fans will come along and watch the Adelaide Crows play Geelong. What an achievement. 
Congratulations girls and we hope you have an amazing experience 
 
 

SAPSASA GIRLS CRICKET 

Maggie H, Chloe D, Keira O, Beth V-R, Talulla M, Evie Z, Lily S, Emma L, Chloe M, Macy P and Lauren R who have 

been selected to represent our school in the SAPSASA Girls Cricket Knockout Competition. Their first game will be played 

against Grange Primary School before April 4th. More information will follow shortly. 
 

SAPSASA BOYS SOFTBALL 

Tyer H, Harry C, Lukas E, Finn D, Alex G, Ashton B, Luke T, Thomas Z, 

Henry W and Lachie V who played on Tuesday 26th March on Mortlock 

Park against Linden Park Primary and Allenby Gardens in a round robin 

competition. They won and are now in the grand final round robin on 

Tuesday 26th November at Barret Reserve, West Beach.   

SAPSASA & P.E. UPDATE 

PE BLOG ( http://peclg.edublogs.org/ )… Remember updates are posted on the PE Blog. 

http://peclg.edublogs.org/


 

 

CANTEEN NEWS 

 

THANKYOU for your support - 58% of students from the school has ordered Sports Day lunches - Subway or Sushi. 
There will be limited lunch options through the canteen available on Sports Day (ie any making of sandwiches/burgers 
etc.) Pies, sausage rolls and pasta options will be available. 
 

Your volunteer help is still needed on the cake table for Sports Day. Please contact me if you can help. 
 

Kim Boothey 
PE Teacher 

SAPSASA GIRLS SOFTBALL 

Maggie H, Beth V-R, Chloe D, Evie Z, Lily S, Macy P, Abi-Rose W, Chloe V, Alana A, Keira O, Chelsea H and Emma 

L will be playing their first round robin competition on Monday 1st April at Hackham East Primary School against 

Woodcroft Primary, Clarendon and Hackham East Primary. If they are the winning team thy will then play again in the 

grand final in Term 4. Kim Boothey is coaching both the boys and girls teams. 
 

SAPSASA DISTRICT GIRLS SOFTBALL 

Congratulations to Macy P and Alex G who have been selected to represent our district City South in 

the Girls Softball Carnival. They will be playing at Barrett Reserve, West Beach from  

Monday 8th April - 11th April.  

 
SAPSASA  BOYS TENNIS 

Lukas E, Lewis S, Alex G and Will V nominated themselves for the SAPSASA Boys tennis. The round robin is to be 

played on Friday 29th March at Scotch College against, Scotch College and Coromandel Valley Primary school. The 

results will be published in the next newsletter.  
 

SAPSASA DIVING CHAMPIONSHIPS 

William C nominated himself for the SAPSASA Diving Championships that were held on Friday 22nd March. He 

competed in the 1 metre spring board competition. His final results were 1st in Level 4, 1 metre springboard and 3rd in 

Level 3, 1 metre platform. Well done William! 
 

The House Relay trials were run by the House Captains on Wednesday 13th March. Student names have been added to 

the program. Congratulations to all that have been selected. 

A reminder that all Sports Day Houses have begun meeting to learn their chants, health hustle and practise for Sports 

Day. Their final meeting will be on Thursday Week 10 the day before sports day. The program for the day will be sent out 

to all families in week 10 in readiness for Sports Day on Friday 5th April. Don’t forget to put the date in your diary. 
 

AFTER HOURS SCHOOL SPORTS UPDATE 
A big REMINDER that registrations are still open for the Winter sports – football, soccer, netball and basketball. Please go 

to this link and register. http://www.trybooking.com/ZULZ 

SAPSASA & P.E. UPDATE 

PE BLOG ( http://peclg.edublogs.org/ )… Remember updates are posted on the PE Blog. 

Kelly Gilbert 
Canteen Manager 

11:30am - 12:00pm      2 spots 1:00pm - 1.30pm 4 spots (15 mins of lunch) 

12.30pm - 1:00pm       2 Spots (lunch time) 1.30pm - 2:00pm 2 spots (clean up) 

http://www.trybooking.com/ZULZ
http://peclg.edublogs.org/


 

 

KELLY SPORTS - AUTUMN PROGRAM 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY 

MITCHAM CINEMAS - Monday 29th April 2019 
 

On Monday 29th May (Pupil Free Day) OSHC is going to Wallis Cinemas Mitcham to see a movie “Missing Link”. 
Children must be at OSHC no later than 8.45am. We will be catching a private bus. Please make sure that appropriate 
clothing is worn (i.e. sensible walking shoes, hats etc.) 
 

There are no half day bookings. Cost for the day is $56.50 per child (normal CCS applies) Cancelations later than 48 hours 
prior to the day will incur the full fee. 
 

Staff must be given any medication (in original packaging with instructions) that their child might require during that day. All 
children must bring their own recess and lunch (no spending money). Afternoon tea is provided. 
 

Please return booking form below to the School office or OSHC office WITHOUT FEES no later than 12 noon on 
Wednesday 10th April. Any queries please ring OSHC on 82769065 
 

 - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  
 

OSHC PUPIL FREE DAY / MITCHAM CINEMAS - Monday 29th April 2019 
 

 Child/ren name/s:  _________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 Emergency contact details:  __________________________________________________________________________ 
 
 

 Relevant medical information:  _______________________________________________________________________ 
   
  ________________________________________________________________________________________________ 



 

 

SECONDARY SCHOOLS - OPEN DAYS & TOUR DATES 



 

 

COMMUNITY NEWS 




